Menlo Park Proposal

Preservation Planning is one of six classes required to complete the Heritage Conservation Certificate at the University of Arizona. Students from other programs such as architecture, landscape architecture, planning, archaeology, or Mexican American Studies also take the course.

During the first half of the semester students study the technical aspects of federal, state and local preservation laws and practice, along with significant issues such as gentrification and sustainability.

During the second half of the semester students work on a real-world project, working with stakeholders to develop a preservation plan for a specific situation. These plans articulate and support community goals for historic resources. For example, a recent plan for historic Armory Park is now serving as the basis for a rehabilitation funded by Rio Nuevo.

In their study of Menlo Park, students will analyze historical records, inventory historic properties and streetscapes, and work in collaboration with neighborhood residents to determine a course of action to preserve important tangible and intangible cultural resources. Their work will provide a valuable complement to a more general neighborhood plan.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Work on the ground will begin in mid-February; a final report and presentation will be available by the beginning of May.
